

August 29, 2024

The Honorable City Council Malden City Hall 215 Pleasant Street Malden, MA 02148

Re: Historical Commission

Dear Members of the Council:

Pursuant to M.G.L. Ch. 40, Section 8D, I hereby appoint Matthew Bach, 163 Glenwood Street, Malden, Massachusetts, as a member of the Historical Commission, said term to expire September 1, 2027. Matthew will take the place of longtime member Barbara Tolstrup who has retired.

Matt has taught history for 23 years and has also participated in the historic preservation of buildings in Buffalo, NY. I believe his experience along with his keen interest in urban theory, historic preservation, and art history will make him a valuable member of the Historical Commission.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. Thank you.

Sincerely,

GARY CHRISTENSON

Mayor

cc: Matthew Bach

John Tramondozzi, Historical Commission Chair Anthony Chiccuarelli, Human Resources Director

Michelle Romero